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Dear Chair, 
 
Due to the current pandemic, The Dornoch Whisky Festival (DWF) did not take place in person 
last year. However, this year we would like to do so - if it is safe. The DWF would appreciate 
the Dornoch Area Community Council to support us in the endeavour for this funding, which is 
a requirement on the application form.  
 
The funding request will be for Visit Scotland in their Scotland’s Events Recovery Fund. The 
overview is “Community Events, and Events with existing EventScotland funding offers. 
Awards of between £1,000 - £5,000 are available for eligible event organisers in Scotland, 
including smaller scale / community focused events which don’t normally support the visitor 
economy, as well as for events which have already agreed funding from another 
EventScotland managed funding programme. Funds can be used to support the core staging 
costs and safe delivery of your event, including any additional COVID-19 related hygiene 
measures.” I would be using the funding to go towards the Grand Tasting which is an event 
that hosts around 20 whisky exhibitors and roughly 250 attendees; the event is held on the 
Saturday of the festival in a marquee hosted on the grounds of the Dornoch Castle Hotel.  
 
The application requires us to set a ‘cut-off date’ for the event to be decided on if it will go 
ahead, whereby the funding is either given in the case that the event happens, or potentially 
held until the following year if required. I have preliminarily set the cut-off date as the 1st of 
August as the situation with the pandemic can rapidly change. As I mentioned above, the DWF 
Grand Tasting will only take place if it is safe to do so. I have outlined below what I these to be 
and will happily answer any further questions on the matter: 
 

• Vaccination rollout on track to (current date of 31st July for all adults to have received 
fist dose). 

• No social distancing required (England stated this was 21st June) 
• No use of face masks required (As above) 

 
If the above benchmarks are met by the Scottish government as well (or roughly to those 
dates), then I believe the DWF Grand Tasting can go ahead safely, however I am aware there is 
a long road ahead and there are many other contributing factors. I would also like to point out 
that although the festival can be a wonderful addition to the Dornoch calendar, I believe that if 
there are still areas with a high number of cases in the United Kingdom then postponing for 
another year would be in the best interests as the safety of the community is my primary 
concern. By applying for and/or taking the funding, DWF is under no obligation for the event 
to go ahead.  
 
Looking forward to your response and thoughts. 
Kind regards, 
 
 
 
Lou Rollason 
Event Manager – Dornoch Whisky Festival  
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